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IFB No. 2024-08  

  Wastewater Treatment Chemicals for NDWWTP, ASRWWTP and UMWWTP 
Response to Inquiries No. 2 

 
This addendum serves to revise the previously issued bid documents and/or provides additional 
information for informational purposes. In cases where the responses below result in modifications to 
the bid documents, please consider them as amendments to the original IFB 2024-08. The following 
responses address RFIs received from potential bidder on July 15th, 16th and 17th 2024. 
 

 QUESTION/INQUIRY AS SUBMITTED: GWA RESPONSE: 
1.  Kindly requesting for another extension for 2 

weeks extension (amendment of bid date for 
the following bid): 

Bid opening extension will be issued 
shortly. 

2.  Also, would like to inquire about the bidding 
process, is GWA willing to hold one for our 
clarity.  

 
 

Question regarding the bid must be 
submitted in writing and delivered, via US 
mail, express delivery, e-mail at 
psbids@guamwaterworks.org or via fax 
and directed to the following:  
 
Guam Waterworks Authority  
Procurement Section  
Gloria B. Nelson Public Service Building  
688 Route 15  
Mangilao, GU 96913  
Fax. No.: (671) 649-3750  
 

3.  Would your agency be able to advise on 
whether or not an amendment for bid date 
extension to 8/15 will be granted by 
tomorrow?  If granted approved by tomorrow, I 
wager that we should have enough time to get 
material here, schedule a jar test & wait for 
results, and put together a proposal in a timely 
fashion.  Otherwise, if the extension is granted 
around the 3rd week of July, it we would still 
have only the same amount of time as we did 
when we first asked for the extension.  Under 
that circumstance, we will need to ask for an 
amendment of the original date to one more 
month (8/31). 

Bid Amendment #1 issued for bid opening 
extension. 
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4.  Could I get acknowledgment on the receipt of 
our request for pre-bid conference to get a 
better understanding of the bid requirement, jar 
test requirement, etc.? 

We can only start the process of getting material 
for jar test when we know how much to actually 
ship in.  Therefore, the sooner we know, the 
sooner we can get started. 

 

Refer to response #2 
 
 
 
 
Jar Testing is used to determine the 
amount of material that has to be ordered 
to execute a full-scale trial.  Jar testing can 
be scheduled through the GWA 
Procurement office with concurrence with 
GWA WW Ops. 
 

 
Bidders are also notified to visit the GWA website: www.guamwaterworks.org to ensure that  any 
addenda to the bid, answers to questions, and reminders are communicated to all bidders during the 
solicitation process. 
 
 

 
___________________________ ______________           
Miguel C. Bordallo, P.E. Date 
General Manager  
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